NEWS AND NOTICES
Readers are invited to submit to the Secretary of the Institute news items of interest
Personal Items

Dr. Max Astrachan, Logistics Department, The RAND Corporation, has
received a part-time appointment to the faculty of the Graduate School of
Business Administration, University of California at Los Angeles, as Lecturer
(Professor).

William S. Bennett has joined Sylvania’s Reconnaisance Systems Laboratory,
Mountain View Calif. Formerly an operations analyst at John Hopkins’ Opera-
tions Research Office, he remains a doctoral candidate in statistics at The
American University.

Benjamin Buchbinder has accepted a position with the General Electric
Company, Special Programs Section, Defense Systems Department, as engi-
neer-systems analyst.

Dr. William R. Buckland has resigned from London Transport Executive to
take charge of the new Statistical Advisory Service of The Economist Intelli-
gence Unit Ltd., 22, Ryder Street, London, S.W.1.

Dr. Maria Castellani has accepted a new position as Professor of Mathematics
and Chairman of the Mathematics Department, Fairleigh Dickinson University,
Teomeck, N. J. Dr. Castellani was formerly Chairman of the Mathematics
Department and Lina Hasq Professor, University of Kansas City, Kansas
City, Mo.

Martin Dorff completed his Ph.D. in statistics at Iowa State University in
June 1960, whereupon he joined the staff of the Department of Mathematics
at the University of Maine.

Dr. David B. Duncan has accepted a position as Professor of Statistics in the
Department of Biostatistics, School of Hygiene and Public Health, Johns Hop-
kins University, Baltimore, Maryland. Dr. Duncan was formerly a Visiting
Professor in the Department of Statistics, University of North Carolina.

Dennis J. G. Farlie is currently on leave of absence from the General Electric
Company (England) to work at the Bell Telephone Laboratories for one year,
October 1960—-October 1961.

Dr. J. Hemelrijk, formerly Professor in Statistics at the Technical University,
Delft, Holland, has been appointed Professor in Mathematical Statistics at the
University of Amsterdam. He has also been appointed Head of the Statistical
Department of the Mathematical Centre, 2e Boerhaavestraat 49, Amsterdam
(0), Holland.

Mr. Seymour Jablon, Statistician in the Division of Medical Sciences, Na-
tional Academy of Sciences—National Research Council, is currently in Japan
as head of the statistics department, Atomic Bomb Casualty Commission, a
research agency of the NAS-NRC operated in cooperation with the Japanese
Government. With a staff of U. S. and Japanese statisticians and related medical
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